
 

 

 
 
Lift of Ambulette Enrollment Moratorium 
 
Under current Medicaid guidelines, potential Medicaid ambulette providers are denied enrollment 
in the Medicaid program when the proposed service will operate in New York City, and/or Nassau 
and/or Suffolk County as it has been determined by the New York State Department of Health 
that these locations have an adequate number of existing ambulette providers. 
 
The moratorium on ambulette provider applications to provide ambulette services in New York 
City, Nassau and Suffolk Counties will be lifted effective December 1, 2021. This supersedes the 
previous guidance and allows ambulette companies to enroll in Category of Service 0602 across 
all counties (contingent on the provider meeting other enrollment criteria). 
 
Previously denied applications received prior to December 1, 2021 will not be automatically 
processed. However, ambulette providers that submitted applications for these service areas prior 
to December 1, 2021 may now reapply. 
 
Please visit the Provider Enrollment website for enrollment instructions and forms.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.emedny.org/info/ProviderEnrollment/transportation/Option2.aspx

